Dear William:

As usual I have been trying to get a letter off to you for the past week. Last Sunday we went to the country to see the well come in. It turned out very cold and blew a gale Sunday night and we had one of our coldest mornings on Monday. The well was not drilled in on that day but we found on Wednesday that they had a dry hole, presume that this will cancel our lease, although since it was drilled, I have heard that they might try another one, let us hope that they may have better luck on the next one.

Your letter telling of your friend coming through got here on Tuesday or Wednesday, I believe, but to date we have heard nothing from him but we are expecting a wire any evening and we would be so glad to have him stop over and have breakfast or more with us. I hope he will have some news for us.

We received a card last Monday from Aunt Vonie telling us that Lillian had slipped and broken her hip. She is in a cast and they have a practical nurse looking after her. It is just a shame as it will be so hard on Aunt Vonie as well as Lillian and I'm sure that Aunt Vonie will not be able to stand too much. We have had no word since the card but Sarah and I have both written to them.

We trust that you have gotten over the worst of your cold by this time. While your trip was a change for you yet it must have been so pleasant [*sic*] on account of the cold weather and lack of heat in the hotel. Hope the dentist did a good job on your teeth.

It was also too bad that the ambassador had to catch cold in your foggy Milan weather. Your comments about the reception and pictures were quite interesting and gives a fair idea of the trends in that section.

Of course you get all of the news in regard to the passing of the Lend-Lease Bill and all of the appropriations that go with it. We may not have known in the past what taxes are but I am sure that we will learn a lot more about them before this program is completed. If it works out properly it will not be so bad and if it is otherwise it won't make much difference.

The high school basket ball team got as far as the second round in the finals at Columbus and were beaten on Friday night by a fast Xenia team. We went over to see the game and got to see Martins Ferry and Canton McKinley play. The Martins Ferry team was a fast one and we picked them to win if Newark got that far to play them, Martins Ferry won the final game and championship by defeating Xenia.

We've gotten rid of almost all of our apples. They were very poor this year and the best I have gotten for any of them has been a dollar and the storage is .25¢ per basket, so you can see they will not any more than pay the expense. Apples have been most discouraging the past couple of years. The citrus crop has been so cheap that people are using more of that. They are trying to put a law through in Ohio to make a compulsory charge of .02¢ per bushel to go for advertising apples. This has passed in Michigan and has been quite successful. Do not know if it will pass in Ohio.

A week ago Sunday night Mary Lou with her baby and her mother went to New York and Janie met them at the train when they arrived, Bill says the girls had quite a reunion. Dick Reinbold was

10f 2 1941-03-24 M95 LMK to WLK.doc

home this last weekend and stopped to see me on Saturday. He had seen Janie when he went through New York and expected to see her this morning when he got in on his way back. Janie seems to be getting along very well and likes it very much. I do hope that she can make a go of it, but still wish that she had taken physical ed. or something in which positions are more plentiful. I am afraid that with times coming on as they are, that positions will be rather difficult in that line of work.

Had a letter from Bob Hughes and Fort Knox is booming. We had hoped to go down this last week end and have a visit with him, but I had too much on hand to get away. I would like to go down and see a real camp. Fort Knox is the headquarters of the motorized units. Bob said he had met the Rolf boy who had been transferred from Fort Benning, Ga. to Knox.

At a letter from Grandpa this past week and he is doing very well, but says the weather has been very cold and he misses his outdoor exercise. Mary's ankle still bothers her some and she is tired out when she gets home every night.

We have had two or three days of very nice spring weather and it will soon be time to be getting the grapes and trees in shape for another year. Lawrence Wright has done quite a little of the pruning and I hope to have it all cleaned up before we have to spray which will be within the next two weeks.

John Montgomery left for the Army a week ago last Friday, I believe that we told you he was married before he left.

Business has been fairly good, we have sold quite a lot of tools for the "national defense" work in the schools, between two and three hundred dollars this month, also a twin drill press on the Holophane Glass company and it ran over 350.00, these extra items will help us out. Owens Corning are now working over 1700 at their plant and that is a lifesaver for Newark.

Well, I must close as I am being interrupted so much that I can't give you a connected story. Sarah wrote to you last week and gave you quite a little news. We are all well and everything is going along just fine.

Write when you can and give us the news. Do hope you are well by this time.

Love and best wishes from all of us.

Yours,

Daddy.

Dear William:

april 14 we'd

As usual I have been trying to get a letter off to you for the past week. Last Sunday we went to the country to see the well come in. It turned very cold and blew a gale Sunday night and we had one of our coldest mornings on Monday. The well was not drilled in on that day but we found on Wednesday that they had a dry hole, presume that this will cancel our lease, although since it was drilled, I have heard that they might try amother one, let us hope that they may have better luck on the next one.

Your letter telling of your friend's coming through got here on Tuesday or Wednesday, I believe, but to date we have heard nothing from him but we are expecting a wire any evening and we would be so glad to have him stop over and have breakfast or more with us. Hope he will have some news for us.

We received a card last Monday from Aunt Vonie, telling us that Lillian had slipped and brken her hip. She is in a cast and they have a practical nurse looking after her. It is just a shame as it will be so hard on Aunt Vonie as well as Lillian and I am sure that Aunt Vonie will not be able to stand too much. We have had no word since the card but Sarah and I have both written to them.

We trust that you have gotten over the worst of your cold by this time. While your trip was a change for your yet it must have been so pleasant on account of the cold weather and lack of heat in the hotel. Hope the dentist did a good job on your teeth.

It was also too bad that the ambassador had to catch cold in your foggy Milan weather. Your comments about the reception and pictures were quite interesting and gives a fair idea of the trends in that section.

Of course you get all of the news in regard to the passing of the Lease-Lend Bill and all of the appropations that go with it. We may not have known in the past what taxes are but I am sure that we will learn a lot more about them before this program is completed. If it works out properly it will not be so bad and if it is otherwise it won't make much difference.

The High School Basket Ball Team got as far as the second round in the finals at Columbus and were beaten on Friday night by a fast Xenia team. We went over to see the game and we got to see Martins Ferry and Canto McKinley play. The Martins Ferry team was a fast one and we picked them to win if Newark got that far to play been, Martins Ferry won the final game and Championship by defeating Xenia.

We have gotten rid of almost all of our apples. They were very poor this year and the best I have gotten for any of them has been a dollar and the storage is .25¢ per basket, so you see that they will not any more than pay the expense. Apples have been most discouraging the past couple of years. The citrus fruit has been so cheap that people are using more of that. They are trying to put a law through in Ohio to make a compulsory charge of .02¢ per bushel to go for advertising apples. This has passed in Michigan and has been quite successful. Do not know if it will pass in Ohio.

A week ago Sunday night Mary Louwith her baby and her Mother went to New York and Janie met them at the train when they arrived, Bill says the girls had quite a reunion. Dick "einbold was home this last week end and stopped in to see me on Saturday. He had seen Janie when he went through New York and expected to see her this morning when he got in on his way back. Janie seems to be getting along very well and likes it very much. I do hope that she can make a go of it, but still wish that she had taken physical ed. or something in which positions are more plentiful. I am afraid that with times coming on as they are, that positions will be rather difficult in that line of work.

Had a letter from Bob Hughes and Fort Knox is booming. We had hoped to go down this last week end and have a visit with him, but I had to muuch on hand to get away. I would like to go down and see a real camp. Fort Knox is the headquarters for the moborized units. Bob said he had met the Rolph boy, who had been transfered from Fort Benning, Ga. to Knox.

Had a letter from Grandpa this past week and he is doing very well, but says the weather has been very cold and he misses his outdoor exercise. Mary's ankele still bothers her some and she is tired out when she gets home every night.

We have had two or thre days of very nice spring weather and it will soon be time to be getting the grapes and trees in shape for another year. Lawrence Wright has done quite a little of the pruning and I hope to have it all cleaned up before we have to spray which will be within the next two weeks.

John Montgomery left for the army a week ago last Friday, I believe that we told you he was married before he left.

Business has been fairly good, we have sold quite a lot of tools for the "National Defense" work in the schools, between two and three hundred dollars this month, also a twin drill press to the Holophane Glass Company and it ran over 350.00, these extra items will help us out. Owens Corning are now working over 1700 at their plant and that is a life saver for Newark.

Well, I must close as I am being interrupted so much that I can't give you a connected story. Sarah wrote to you last week and gave you quite a little news. We are all well and everything is going along just fine.

Write when you can and give us the news. Do hope you are well by this time.

Love and best wishes from all of us.

Yours,